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April 23, 2014

Ms. Lillian B. Koller
Director
SC Department of Social Services
Post Office Box 520
Columbia, South Carolina 29202-1520

Dear Ms. Koller:

I have received numerous letters, telephone calls and emails from parents regarding the 
recent closure of Nana's Day Care in Boiling Springs, South Carolina. The parents were told 
the daycare's license was not renewed because of violations with paperwork.

I am respectfully requesting that you convene a meeting with the parents of children 
being kept at Nana's Day Care as soon as possible. I understand you have an extensive list of 
violations dating back to June 2012. The parents need to be told the reason the facility was 
closed - and they need to be told this by the Department of Social Services.

When this meeting is scheduled, please notify the owner listed on the license and the 
parents, if you are able to locate them. In addition, please notify me and I will contact the 
parents who have expressed their concerns to me. Thank you for your cooperation in this 
matter.

Sincerely

cc: The Honorable Nikki R, Haley
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